Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
The Florida Department of Education conducted an Emergency Conference Call of the State Board of Education.

DATE AND TIME: May 27, 2011, 6:00 p.m.

PLACE: Turlington Building, Room 1505, 325 West Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399; Conference Call: 1(866)304-6786, Conference Code: 71651930

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The purpose of the conference call was to address the request of Ray and Associates to extend the deadline for applications for the position of Commissioner of Education. The request was received after close of business on May 26, 2011, and the Board needed to take action in order to continue the search for candidates for the position of Commissioner of Education. The application period was scheduled to end on May 25, 2011, however, the recommendation of the search firm was that the period be extended to June 6, 2011. The present Commissioner’s resignation was submitted effective early June 2011. In order to timely complete the search for the Commissioner of Education, an emergency meeting was necessary to address the request of the search firm. The emergency meeting was also necessary because the State Board meeting to interview applicants for the Commissioner was scheduled for June 1, 2011.

The action of the Board was to grant the request of Ray and Associates to extend the deadline for applications for the position of Commissioner of Education to June 6, 2011 with interviews to be conducted on June 20th at the Tampa Airport Marriott. The Board also agreed that an additional emergency meeting should be scheduled to select an interim Commissioner of Education.

A copy of the audio archive may be obtained by contacting: Department of Education’s website at: http://www.fldoe.org/board/meetings/.

For more information, you may contact: Lynn Abbott, Agency Clerk, Department of Education at (850)245-9661 or e-mail: lynn.abbott@fldoe.org.
